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Better protection for self-
employed escorts and guides
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From 1 January next year, self-employed tour escorts and
tourist guides will be covered by work insurance.

A FIFEZ Staff reporter
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uite a number of tour escorts and tourist guides are

self-employed, given the peculiar nature of their work.

Although they need insurance cover while performing
their duties, they are not covered by employees’ compensation
insurance as required by law because they are not employees of
travel agents. Whereas some travel insurance, rather than work
insurance, may cover tour escorts, there is not even one insur-
ance policy available that covers tourist guides.

That is why the TIC had put so much effort since October
last year into discussing with several insurance companies,
three of its committees and many unions of tour escorts and
tourist guides, trying to work out some form of work insurance
cover for self-employed tour escorts and tourist guides. Such
effort finally bore fruit when its Board of Directors approved in
September this year two directives (Directive Nos. 243 and 244)
in order to launch two work insurance schemes for self-em-
ployed tour escorts and tourist guides, thus offering them work
insurance cover.

Under the schemes, travel agents are required to ensure
that those self-employed tour escorts and tourist guides to whom
they assign work are covered by the work insurance prescribed
by the TIC, and to provide a premium subsidy according to the
designated manner. And the TIC will review the basic require-
ments and the premium levels of the work insurance every year.

This is an important development for the industry as self-
employed tour escorts and tourist guides will soon be covered by
work insurance and travel agents, because of that, will also be
subject to reduced operational risk. That said, the two directives
will not take effect until 1 January next year because of unfa-
vourable market conditions recently. it



